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1.0 Introduction - Objectives Of The Study 
This report summarises two months work carried out in 

Turin, in collaboration with MIZAR AUTOMAZIONE. The objective 
was to develop further the control strategies initialised in 
the DRIVE CAR-GOES project (DEL 24), also reported in the form 
of a technical note by Shepherd. This project: simulated a part 
of the A41 Finchley Road in London, using the microsimulation 
model TRAFFICQ. 

The aim of the control strategy is to reduce the effects 
of blocking back during oversaturated periods, by in effect 
responding to the traffic conditions and metering the traffic 
back upstream. The benefits should be, elimination of first 
order effects, such as wasted green time in the main direction 
and also second order effects, such as disruption to opposing 
and cross street traffic. 

2.0 The London Study Using TRAFFICQ (Shepherd 1990) 

The first part of this project was to model part of the 
A41 Finchley Road in London using the event based model 
TRAFFICQ and calibrate against a set of data collected in a 
previous study. The A41 is an inbound signalised arterial with 
problems of blocking back during the morning peak. Four main 
intersections were modelled with connecting links varying 
between 230-530 metres. The furthest downstream junction was 
critical, causing a bottleneck and was therefore modelled as a 
fixed junction. 

Next two traffic responsive control strategies were 
implemented and tested. Both these methods have the aim of 
metering traffic upstream by using information about the 
queues on the links in the main direction and reducing the 
upstream green allocation accordingly. 

The first strategy was called "The Indicator Strategy" and 
produced an indicator from information about the queues on the 
examined link, the upstream link and the downstream link. It 
was found that this strategy became unstable during 
oversaturated periods. 

The second was called "The a Strategy" and relied only on 
information about the queues on the downstream links. The 
strategy used an estimate of the space left downstream at the 
start of GREEN to calculate the new green time. If the space 
was considered to be more than adequate then the green time 
was set to its maximum value. As the space downstream 
decreased then the green allocation decreased. Rapid changes 
in green time were avoided by smoothing the process over four 
cycles. The term a was a constant determined from the 
saturation flow per second and the average vehicle length, the 
value of a basically controlled the "Critical Space 
downstream", below which the green time would be reduced, and 
the rate of response of the ensuing control. 

Initial results for this strategy suggested that blocking 
back had been reduced in the main direction, while increasing 
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